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Use of the space: 
 

We have one of the best facilities in Alberta. The sand is great, the number 
of courts, the visibility in the community, amount of activity people are 
doing. 

 
 

Financial information: 
 

The sand volleyball courts continue to bring in positive revenue to the 
community league budget. This past year we saw the second full season of 

the new courts in the rink. The full cost of the courts was just under $51,000. 
We have a contact with the ESSC for the funding of the courts. We will 

begin to have revenue in 2016. 
 

We have other renters of the courts including school groups, tournament 
organizers and one time users and community members.    
 

Bookings: 
 

We have league bookings every night of the week from 6:30 – 9:30 pm 
except Friday and Saturday. We have school groups in 4 – 6 Monday to 

Thursday. We have tournaments in about three times per month. We have at 
times challenges with hall bookings at the same time but we try to avoid big 

overlaps.  
 

Concerns: 
 

1. Music – Volume and type of music. We have been dealing with the 
groups on as needed basis 

 
2. Parking – the use of the community parking is an issue but a positive 

issue when it controls the speed of the cars in the community. 

 
3. Sand in the rink – We will continue to work with the ice makers to 

provide a flat surface in the fall. We will have to put more sand on the 
courts this year.  


